

THIRTY -SECOND
SUNDAY IN
ORDINARY TIME
7th November to 15th
November 2020

HOLY NAME OF JESUS

9 Cross Lane, Great Barr, Birmingham,
B43 6LN, Tel: 0121 3571351,
E-mail: info@holyname.org.uk
Web: www.holyname.org.uk
Parish in the care of the Fathers and
Brothers of The Sacred Heart of Jesus
(Betharram)

Welcome to this House of God:

Talk to God before Mass Listen to God during Mass Talk to others after Mass



Today's Mass Readings

Wisdom 6:12-16; Ps 62; 1 Thessalonians 4:13-18

Matthew 25:1-13

Dear Parishioners,

Following the start of the four week lockdown, the Catholic Bishops' Conference of England and Wales released a statement on Wednesday 4th November 2020. In this week's newsletter, I would like to share this with you.

STATEMENT ON THE FOUR-WEEK NATIONAL LOCKDOWN IN ENGLAND AND A CALL TO PRAYER given by the President and the Vice-President of the Conference.

Today, Parliament passed into law the Regulations governing many aspects of activity in the whole of England until Wednesday 2 December.

These Regulations prohibit the gathering of people for communal worship in churches and other religious buildings.

Churches remain open and in use for activities other than communal worship, including personal prayer and support for those in need.

Funeral Masses and funeral services may be held. Please refer to the Regulations (for places of worship see paragraph 18) and associated Guidance.

Despite profound misgivings it is important that we, as responsible citizens, observe these Regulations, which have the force of law: "Remind them to be obedient to the officials in authority; to be ready to do good at every opportunity". Titus 3:1

We do this in solidarity with so many others on whom are being imposed restrictions which impact severely on their lives and livelihoods.

It is also important to recognise that these Regulations are not an attack on religious belief. However, they do demonstrate a fundamental lack of understanding of the essential contribution made by faith communities to the well-being, resilience and health of our society.

SACRED HEART COMMUNITY

Fr. Vincent Arulandhu, SCJ (Parish Priest) Email:

vincentscj@gmail.com Bro. Andrew Ferris, SCJ

PARISH DEACON

Rev Terry Charles

PARISH SECRETARY

Payal Gordhan

PARISH SCHOOLS Holy Name School

Head Teacher Mr A. Neenan 0121 357 3216

St Mark's School

Head Teacher Mrs D. Linley 0121 357 9892

Stuart Bathurst

Mrs Bridget Morris Head Teacher 0121 556 1488

Marist Convent

0121 357 6341

Safeguarding Officer

Bernadette Cook 0121 357 1351 At this difficult moment, we ask that, as a Catholic community, we make full use of our churches as places of individual prayer and sources of solace and help.

Daily Prayer

We must sustain each other in our patterns of prayer, joining a national shared moment of prayer each day at 6pm, and observing the Vigil of Christ the King (21 November) as a day of prayer for the ending of this pandemic.

We encourage you all in your practical service and support of each other and those around you in need.

This pathway of prayer and service is the royal road we are to take as a gracious witness in our society today.

Cardinal Vincent Nichols President

Archbishop Malcolm McMahon OP Vice-President

AT HOLY NAME PARISH

I am pleased to announce that during this lockdown our church will be open for individual prayer on Wednesday from 11:00am to 12noon, Saturday from 12noon to 1:00pm and Sunday from 10:00am to 11:00am.

When you come into the Church for individual prayer you are requested to adhere to the guidelines and arrangements which are in place already. As usual please follow the instructions from the stewards; they are there to help you.

During this second national lockdown I will celebrate my daily Mass and offer the intentions that are listed in the newsletter and pray for all the parishioners. I assure you all of my prayers, especially those suffering most greatly. Stay safe and take care. **Fr. Vincent Arulandhu SCJ**

HELP AND SUPPORT DURING SECOND LOCKDOWN

If you are self isolating or you are ill or you may know someone who needs any help and support at this time for shopping, collecting prescriptions and other help, please contact us on 0121 3571351 or email to holynamegreatbarr20@gmail.com. Many thanks. Fr. Vincent SCJ

This Week Saturday 7th November – Sunday 15th November (Psalter Week 4)	Holy Mass & Services	Other Events
Saturday 7th November Feria in Ordinary Time	10:00am Ints of all Involved in Transplant & Stanley Davies RIP - Private Mass	12:00pm to 1:00pm Church open for Prayer
Sunday 8th November THIRTY—SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	9:00am Patrick Moore RIP - Private Mass	REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 10:00am to 11:00am Church open for prayer
Monday 9th November Feast of the Dedication of the Lateran Basilica	10:00am Gertie McGarrell - Private Mass	
Tuesday 10th November Memorial of St Leo the Great, Pope	10:00am Deceased Priests who served in this parish - Private Mass	
Wednesday 11th November Memorial of St Martin of Tours, Bishop	10:00am Christine Baynes - Private Mass	11:00am to 12:00pm Church open for Prayer
Thursday 12th November Memorial of St Josaphat, Bishop, Martyr	10:00am Marie McNally - Private Mass	
Friday 13th November Feria in Ordinary Time	10:00am Margaret Kelly - Private Mass	
Saturday 14th November Feria in Ordinary Time	10:00am Kevin O'Neill RIP - Private Mass	12:00pm to 1:00pm Church open for Prayer
Sunday 15th November THIRTY — THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	9:00am Canon Gerald Breen RIP - Private Mass	10:00am to 11:00am Church open for prayer

Last week's Offertory Collection:

Gift Aid Envelopes: £170.55 Loose money: £ 395.25

Mass Attendance Last Sunday:157

Standing Orders for September: £1596.17

Thank you for supporting your Parish.



Next Sunday's Mass Readings:

Proverbs 31:10-13, 19-20, 30-31; Ps 127;

1 Thessalonians 5: 1-6; Matthew 25: 14-30 PRAY FOR OUR SICK PARISHIONERS

Mary Arulandhu, Bernie Mortlock, Audrey Clewlow, Catherine Freeman, Carmen Mulholland, Teresa Goddard, Arthur Harding, Maurice Hughes, Stephen Hurley, Bridget Green, Elizabeth Ibbotson, Haydee Stanton, Linda Lowe, Sr Annie Enright, Jackie Tammam, Janet Chamberlain, Rudolf and Irene Sampays, Grace Sharron, Rose Bohan, Joan Rawlings, Sheila Shearon and Bridget Whitfield.

RECENTLY DEAD AND ANNIVERSARIES

Please remember **Mary O'Grady** and all those who have died recently. We also remember John Fawcett, Peggy Clarke, James McLoughlin, Peggy O'Gorman, Louisa Bryant, Barbara O'Nions, Lilian Wadley, Laura Webb, Tom Digman, John, Lynch, Joseph Hastings, Dana Anderson, Stephen Higgins, Owen McCann, Valentine Byrne, Margaret Donnelly, Estelle Evans, Theresa Vurlan, Fr. Anthony Guilfoyle, Paul Morris, Beatrice Watkins, Nora Huzrsky, Gerard Hayes, Joseph Pham, Daniel Mullen and all those whose anniversaries occur about this time.`

Requiem Mass for Mary O'Grady is on Tuesday 17th November 2020 at 10:30am here in Church with limited numbers followed by Burial at Oscott Cemetery at 12.00 noon.

THANK YOU

Thank you to everyone who is supporting the parish financially in this difficult and challenging time. We specially thank those parishioners who have generously increased their donations to the Church at this difficult time. We value your commitment, generosity and support to your parish.

OSCOTT CEMETERY

The cemetery remains open for visitors: Monday – Friday 2.00pm—4.00pm. Saturday & Sunday 9am – 4pm. We request that all the visitors respect the current physical distancing guidelines. Many Thanks.

